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“For the time is coming when people will not endure sound 

teaching, but having itching ears they will accumulate for 

themselves teachers to suit their own passions, and will turn 

away from listening to the truth and wander off into myths.” 

– 2 Timothy 4:3-4 

The more I read these words of caution from Paul to Timothy, 

the more I see them coming into their fulfillment in our day 

and age. If you just take a look around at all of the ideologies 

that have pervaded our culture, even in just this past year, it 

is hard to read these words and not consider them to be, at 

least, prophetic if not truly inspired words as from God 

Himself! In a culture where a person can be “cancelled” for 

the crime of thinking or speaking wrongly in public or on social 

media, it certainly seems as though Paul had a few insights 

into what life would look like nearly 2000 years after he wrote 

these words to a young pastor, doesn’t it? 

While these words serve as a good reminder for any pastor, 

young or old, they also give a sense of hope and comfort for 

the Church. Certainly, we all know that the Word that is 

proclaimed from our pulpits and throughout our services is 

not one that is very well accepted in and by the world. We’ve 

seen other church bodies cave to the demands of society to 

be “more inclusive” as our nearest neighbors (the ELCA) 

have fully embraced the homosexual and “trans-rights” 

movements and agendas. All in a vain attempt to become 

more appealing to the masses and cater to the “woke” 

ideologies of the sinners who demand that the teachings of 

the Church match the desires of their hearts. 

But the reality is that any Church that dares to cling firmly to 

the truth that is laid out in Scripture, God’s Holy Word, will 

never be embraced by the world. Any Church who declares 

the words that God Himself declared to His people through 

the prophet Isaiah, “I am the Lord, there is no other, besides 

me there is no God” will be labeled as close-minded and 

bigoted for not “being open” to other worldviews. So we have 

seen Paul’s warning become our reality as our society, and 

world as a whole, embraces the gods of the world as they 

sacrifice their unborn children to the god of fortune and fame, 

the god of government as they fear love and trust in it above 

all others, and the god of self as they cater to the whims and 

fancies of the flesh and demand that everyone else embrace 

and celebrate their “diversity”. 

 

It certainly seems like we have found ourselves stuck 

between a rock and a hard place, doesn’t it? Yet, as our Lord 

always does, there are promises of hope for the Lord’s 

Church. Paul reminds Timothy, “As for you, always be sober-

minded, endure suffering, do the work of an evangelist, fulfill 

your ministry…Henceforth there is laid up for me the crown 

of righteousness, which the Lord, the righteous judge, will 

award to me on that day, and not only to me but also to all 

who have loved his appearing” (2 Tim. 4:5,8). This is the great 

hope and promise that we, as the Lord’s people have clung 

to for literally generations. The promise that, though this life 

would be challenging, and though the Church will face her 

own fair share of trials and tribulations, each of us who stand 

firm in faith have a crown of righteousness laid up for us that 

will be given us on that day when we draw our final breath. 

Indeed, as we are called to fight the good fight of faith, we 

fight it knowing that the war against our enemies of the devil, 

the world, and our own sinful flesh has already been won in 

the death of our Lord Jesus Christ! His death is the great 

hope to which we cling, the great joy upon which our faith and 

hope is firmly built! 

So, we fight the good fight with confidence. For we know that, 

as Paul reminds the Church in Rome, “For I am sure that 

neither death nor life, nor angels nor rulers, nor things present 

nor things to come, nor powers, nor height nor depth, nor 

anything else in all creation, will be able to separate us from 

the love of God in Christ Jesus our Lord” (Romans 8:38-39). 

So, fear not, dear Christian, and falter not in your 

proclamation of the Good News of Him who died for sin and 

rose again victorious over death and the grave! Proclaim, 

loudly and proudly in word and in deed, the great mercies of 

your Lord and Savior which are new every morning! Rest in 

the comfort that He gives you, knowing that no matter what 

this life and world throw at you, He has overcome them for 

you, so that you may rest peacefully in the loving arms of your 

Father who cares for you, nurtures you, and sustains you day 

by day, your whole lives through! 

 

Soli Deo Gloria, 

Pastor Callahan 



SPECIAL DATES IN APRIL:  
 Maundy Thursday, Apr. 1 

 Good Friday, Apr. 2 

 Easter Sunday, Apr. 4 

 LWML Mite Collection, Apr. 4 

 Rummage & Bake Sale, Apr. 9 & 10 

 Grilled Pork Dinner, Apr. 24 

 

HELP US CARE FOR YOU: Your well-being is 

important to us and we want to pray for you! When you 

or a family member is hospitalized, we want to serve you 

with prayers and visits. Unfortunately, we are no longer 

notified by the hospital; please call the church office when 

you have any medical/surgical procedure or in any time 

of spiritual need at 217-442-5675.  

Prayer requests: we are certainly pleased to 

pray for your (non-member) family and 

friends alongside our Immanuel members. 

Please keep us informed of their needs. 
 

WORTH CELEBRATING: While going through 

the so-called “daily grind,” it’s fun to anticipate special 

occasions such as birthdays, anniversaries and holiday 

meals — especially when other people cook and clean up! 

Although every day is full of countless reasons to rejoice, 

we may not always feel like celebrating. Life’s concerns 

pile high, distracting us from gratitude, joy and intentional 

acknowledgment of our blessings. When you need a 

reason to smile and celebrate, visit this website:  

www.NationalDayCalendar.com. Almost every food item 

and hobby now has its own day, and you’ll even find gems 

such as National Be Late for Something Day (September 

5, if you want to plan ahead!). These fun “occasions” can 

help you embrace small joys and may even inspire you to 

celebrate them with family or friends. As you do, consider 

what it is about today and each gift from God that makes 

this day special. 
 

LUTHERAN LEGACY: The church has two 

endowment funds (one for the general fund and one for 

building and grounds). To donate directly to Lutheran Legacy, 

go online to lutheranlegacyfoundation.org and click on the 

“funds” link on the top of the page, then on “churches” for 

Immanuel or “parochial schools” for ILS. The funds are listed 

in alphabetical order, scroll down until you find Immanuel in 

Danville and click on the “donate” button to the right. You can 

choose to donate by credit card or check. If you do not have a 

computer, simply pick up a donation form from information 

table in the hall and mail a check. 
 

 

Holy Week Services 
Holy Week and Easter is a special time in the church year. 

It can be an emotional roller coaster, from the cheers of 

Palm Sunday to the somber revelations of Maundy 

Thursday. Then we go from Good Friday’s feeling of 

despair surrounding Christ’s crucifixion and death for our 

sins, to the glorious discovery on Easter morning of an 

empty tomb. We urge all of you to join us here at 

Immanuel for our Holy Week services.  

We begin on Palm Sunday, March 28, with our regular 

8:30 am and 5:00 pm services. Pick up your palms as you 

enter church that day and lift them high as we open our 

service. 

Then on April 1, our Maundy Thursday service, led by 

Pastor Ed Morrow at 6:30 pm, will mark the night Christ 

instituted the Lord’s Supper.  

Our Good Friday service is different this year. It is on 

April 2 at 3:00 pm – the ninth hour. We’ll reflect on 

Jesus’ suffering and death that takes away our sins. 

On Easter Sunday, we begin the day with a Sunrise 

Service at 6:30 am. Join the disciples at the grave to learn 

that He Is Risen. Then a festival service begins at 8:30 

am. Holy Communion will be offered at both services. 

(Note: there is no evening service on Easter.)  

We will stream our services throughout Holy Week – 

check the YouTube channel ilcd_live for the exact times. 

We hope all of you will join us in worship this Holy Week 

and Easter! 
 

OUR SPRING RUMMAGE SALE is Apr. 9 & 

10! It’s time for you to clean out 

your closets, declutter your 

home, and help Immanuel. You 

may bring items for the sale and 

place them in the boy’s locker 

room anytime. Plan now to 

volunteer! We will need helpers 

to setup and sort, help the day of 

the sale, and goodies for the bake sale. Thanks! 
 

From the grave’s depths, Lord Jesus Christ, you emerged, 
breaking the hold of sin, death and hell, that those who trust 
in you might share in your righteousness, life and beloved 
community with God the Father and all God's children. We 
bow in awe before your majesty, giving thanks for your grace 
extended so bountifully to us. By the Spirit may we share 
the news of your resurrection with others, that they also may 
know your saving grace. Amen. 
 



THE LUTHERAN WITNESS is the official 

publication of our LCMS. 

Published 11 times a year— 
monthly, with a combined 

June/July issue—The Lutheran 

Witness keeps you updated with 

news from around the Synod, 

and addresses topical issues 

with feature articles, columns, Q&As, and more that will 

both inform and inspire. If you would like to try it before 

you buy it, we keep past issues in the church library in the 

board room. You are welcome to take an issue home to 

read and return it when you are finished. This is a must-

read for Lutherans of all ages! Subscribe by Apr. 26 using 

the envelope in your offering box.  
 

STAY CONNECTED with the Central Illinois District: 

CID’s website: http://www.cidlcms.org/ 

CID’s GatePost: http://www.cidlcms.org/gatepost.html 

Subscribe to the E-GatePost (digital newsletter) and 

monthly bulletin inserts: http://www.cidlcms.org/ 
 

GIFT (SCRIP) CARDS:  The next Scrip order is due to 

the church office by 9:00 am on Apr. 12.  Scrip cards are 

good anywhere in the USA.  Order blanks are on the table in 

the chapel hallway. Orders are not limited to the vendors 

listed on the order blank. There is also a vendor list on the 

bulletin board or at www.shopwithscrip.com. If your vendor 

is available write the name, denomination of the gift card, 

number of cards wanted, and total amount on a blank line of 

the order form. This order will be available for pickup on 

Apr. 18 or in the church office after that. 
 

DIRECTORY UPDATES: We do not have any 

new updates this month. Please continue to let the church 

office know if you have moved or if your information is 

listed incorrectly. We don’t want you to miss out on 

anything because we don’t have the correct contact 

information! Thank you! 
 

COVID: We are asking everyone to please wear a mask 

while in the narthex and hallways. Please continue to sign 

up for services either in the Narthex, using the online 

registration program, or for those without internet access, 

please call the church office. You do not need to register 

for services on Sunday or Wednesday evenings. We 

kindly request that you inform the church office if you test 

positive for Covid and have recently attended church 

services. We are keeping attendance so we can inform any 

one at risk of exposure as they will need to monitor 

themselves for symptoms. Thank you for your 

cooperation and understanding. 
 

ALTAR FLOWERS / BULLETIN SPONSORS: 
There are still many openings on the 2021 Altar Flowers 

signup poster and Bulletin Sponsor signup sheet. Both are 

great ways to celebrate special occasions and remember 

loved ones. The cost is just $30.00 per Sunday. You can 

take the flowers home to enjoy following the service. Do 

you know you can request certain flowers or colors? For 

example, request your wedding colors when you celebrate 

an anniversary to make them special to you on your 

special day! If you would like to make such a request, 

please contact Mary Powell by the Tuesday before to 

allow the florist time to prepare them for you. Checks 

should be made payable to the Women’s Guild for 

flowers; envelopes for this purpose are available on the 

hall bulletin board next to the signup sheet. For bulletins, 

please make checks payable to Immanuel Lutheran 

Church. 
 

WE’RE LOOKING FOR A 

FEW VOLUNTEERS! We 

are looking to get a few new check 

signers and money counters. These 

jobs are very important, but take up little 

of your time. Check signers just need to stop 

by the church office once time per week on 

your scheduled month. Typically, you are 

scheduled for 3, maybe 4 months of the year. Money 

counters count and deposit our weekly offerings. Again, 

this job is just 1 time per week on your scheduled months. 

If you are interested, please call the church office or talk 

to Sam Van Camp, Director of Finance. Thank you! 
 

FUNDRAISER: The Food for the Children Backpack 

program is having a Danville Gardens Day fundraiser on 

Apr. 29. The flyer, which you must bring with you, is 

available on the information table in the hallway. 20% of 

your purchase will be donated to the program. Thanks! 
 

CHRISTIAN SYMBOL: The butterfly symbolizes 

resurrection, Easter and the new life we have in Christ 

Jesus. As a caterpillar disappears into a chrysalis, so Jesus' 

dead body was hidden in a tomb. The emergence of the 

butterfly, rising into the sky in its beautiful new body, 

reminds us of Christ's resurrection — and ours. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CAPITAL FUND DRIVE: Our current bank 

balance is $15,185 which includes the Honey Sunday, 

Chili-to-go, Valentine’s Day bake sale, PI day, and Super 

Bowl subs fundraisers ($1,117.50) and Christmas tree 

gifts of $3,780.  Our current projects are replacing the 

school guttering and completely redoing the north portion 

of the parking lot.  The school guttering appears to be the 

original guttering when the school was built in the early 

1950’s and is leaking very badly. This is special 8” 

guttering which we will replace with 8” seamless 

aluminum gutters. We have an estimate from a local 

general contractor for the gutters of $16,833, and we will 

get the project rebid when we have the money. There is a 

thermometer in the narthex showing this goal and the 

money we have towards it. The north portion of the 

parking lot has deteriorated to the point that it cannot be 

repaired and must be milled up and replaced from the base 

up. There is a Capital Fund Drive bulletin board in the 

hallway between the coat room and the parish mailboxes.  

Prior generations worked and sacrificed to build the 

school/church building, and it is up to us to preserve and 

improve our church home just as we would our own 

household’s. All donations from large to small are equally 

appreciated. If you have any questions, please contact Jo 

Van Hoveln or any of the committee members. Our next 

meeting is Apr. 29, at 6 pm. for the Capital Fund Drive 

combined with a recap meeting to discuss the results of 

the Pork Loin Carryout Dinner. 
 

GRILLED PORK LOIN DINNER: The Capital 

Fund is hosting a drive through meal on 

Sat., Apr. 24 from 4:30 to 6 pm. The 

menu is grilled pork loin, baked potato, 

green beans, Italian bread, and lemon 

streusel cake. The tickets are on sale 

now before and after each church 

service and in the church office 

during the week.  Tickets must be 

purchased in advance. Our goal is to 

sell 75 tickets by Apr. 11. If we are 

unable to meet that goal, the event will 

be cancelled and tickets refunded. Please 

stop by the table in the chapel hallway to 

buy your tickets and take tickets to sell tickets in the 

community and/or signup to help at the event. This 

fundraiser will go towards replacing the school guttering. 

Thank you for your support!! 

 

A MESSAGE FROM PROPERTIES: “Thank you 

to Dan Van Hoveln, Sharon Crow, Bob Wakeley, Jerry 

Kennett, Denny Hilton, Ray Wittmann, Roger Seibert, and 

Scott Huckstadt for all the help with painting, cleaning, 

and doing repairs in the church parsonage. We 

appreciate it!” 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL lessons in 

April will center on the wondrous 

Easter story and also an Old 

Testament story about God reversing 

the sun's shadow. If you are not 

familiar with this story, check it out 

in 2 Kings 20:1-11 and Isaiah 38:1-

8. The Sunday School children will 

sing during the Palm Sunday service. There is no Sunday 

School or Bible class on Easter Sunday. 
 

WOMEN’S GUILD NEWS: The month of April 

brings us back to evening meetings. We will meet 

Tuesday, Apr. 13 at 6:30 pm. On the agenda is looking at 

the new mission grant proposals for 2021 to 2022. Hope 

to see you there! 
 

EASTER LASTS FOREVER! I ran across a tract 

the other day entitled, “Easter Lasts Forever.” Easter lasts 

forever! Isn’t that what we believe? This life is not always 

pleasant. In fact, it can deal us some harsh blows — death, 

loss of job, divorce, war, rejection, financial difficulties, 

and the list goes on and on until it seems like Good Friday 

every day. “My God, my God, why have you forsaken 

me?” But the believer in Christ looks forward. Yes, it may 

be Friday, but Sunday is coming! This is our eternal hope. 

The world may seem to be falling apart, but Jesus still 

reigns. His resurrection proves that he has conquered sin, 

death and the devil. It guarantees that those who have died 

in faith will be raised and will live forever with Jesus and 

all believers in heaven. When that is considered, all of our 

problems of this world pale in comparison to the glory to 

come. Yes, Easter lasts forever! 
 

 

Pastor Callahan and Kim Davis in our 
Church Office and the staff of Immanuel 

Lutheran School wish you a Happy Easter! 
May the joy of Christ’s resurrection live in 

your heart today and always! 



Lutheran Ministries Media, Inc. 
5 Martin Luther Drive,Ft Wayne, IN  46825-4996 

 

Toll free: 888-286-8002 

Email:  info@worshipforshutins.org 

Website:  www.worshipforshutins.org 

Making a Christ-like Difference!  

 30-minute Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod worship service 

 Produced by Lutherans for the homebound, hospitalized, … 

 Includes the Gospel, Epistle, and Sermon by LCMS Pastors 

 Music by choirs, soloists, and small groups 
 

“Worship Anew” Award Winning Television Ministry 

 Broadcasts weekly on:  Sundays  7:00 am  –  WTWO-TV2 (NBC) 

 Sundays  7:30 am  –  WCIX Channel 3 

 Sundays 10:30 am – TCT Network - DIRECTV channel 377 
 

 Broadcasts Nationwide ever Sunday:  DIRECTV channel 377 
 11:30 am Eastern; 10:30 am Central; 9:30 am Mountain; 8:30 am Pacific 

 

 Tune in any time online:  www.worshipforshutins.org 

April 2021 
April 4 (Isaiah 25:6-9)                                        “Life on the Mountain” 

By Rev. Dr. Thomas Ahlersmeyer, Holy Cross Lutheran Church~Fort Wayne, IN 

Christ is risen! He is risen, indeed! Alleluia! Let us be glad and rejoice in His salvation on this glorious Easter! He 

takes us from the valley of the shadow of death and gives us Life on The Mountain where death is swallowed up 

forever and tears are wiped away from all faces.  

April 11 (John 20:30-31)                                  “That You May Believe” 
By Rev. Dr. Walter A. Maier III, Concordia Theological Seminary~Fort Wayne, IN 

The Apostle John wrote his Gospel for this purpose: that you may believe. Two questions arise. Believe what? Why 

believe? 

April 18 (Luke 24:47)                                 “The Job of the Church” 
Rev. Thomas Eggold, Emmanuel Lutheran Church~Fort Wayne, IN 

Because of Jesus Christ, we are forgiven. This is why Jesus came, and sharing this message is precisely the job He has 

given to His church. 

April 25 (John 10:11)                                      “The Good Shepherd” 
Rev. Shayne Jonker, Faith Lutheran Church~Roanoke, IN 

“I am the Good Shepherd. The Good Shepherd lays down his life for the sheep.” The Good Shepherd, Jesus, has gone 
ahead of you through suffering and death to resurrection, life, and glory. Your Shepherd lives, and in Him, you live too. 
The grave couldn’t hold Him, and it can’t hold you either. 



ILS Connections 
A monthly Newsletter Connecting  

our school families, teaching staff, school leaders, 

congregation, and community! 

Sent to Serve!     April 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

From our School Director:  
One of our parents recently messaged 

her teacher to share how delighted she 
was with the amount of detail with which 
her daughter was telling the family all 
about Holy Week. When asked whether 
she had learned all that at church or 
Sunday School, the girl replied, “No, my 
teacher has been teaching us all about 
Jesus in our circle!” The parent 
continued to relate how thankful she is 
for ILS and our teachers; “with all the 
nonsense some schools are teaching 
these days I’m happy to have a place like 
ILS that teaches the truth !” 

It really is amazing how much 
information these preschool children 
absorb and convey in their own way! It is 
our hope that all of our families are 
having great discussions around the 
dinner table and are just as amazed with 
how much their children are learning 
about Jesus and all of His creation. I love 
hearing the children explain all sorts of 
things… just yesterday on the 
playground a 3 year old was telling me all 
about clouds – some of it was really 
accurate and insightful, some of it was 
rather hilarious! 

NOW is a great time to register for 
next year!  If you have children age 2 to 
preK, or if you know someone who does, 
please take a registration form and help 
us grow so that more children can play, 
learn, and grow with us at ILS! 
If you have questions or suggestions about 
our school, please contact me in the school 
office: 217-442-5036; cell: 516-0085; or: 
ILS.MichaelHeidle.Director@gmail.com 

Miss Kirsten’s Class 
Happy April everyone! March was a fun-
filled month. We celebrated Dr.Seuss, St. 
Patrick’s Day, and Easter before Spring 
Break! In the month of April, we will be 
learning the letters G and H, the shapes 
star and pentagon, and the colors purple 
and yellow. We will also learn the 
numbers 6 and 7.  

Happy Easter from the Two’s class! 
 

Mrs. Hammer’s Class 
 

Happy Spring!  We are ready for warmer 
weather and to be outside again.  During 
circle time, we will be learning the letters 
V,W and X, #8, purple and trapezoid.  We 
will also talk about life cycles, farm 
animals and flowers.  In Jesus time,  we 
will be reviewing Jesus' resurrection and 
the Road to Emmaus.  Happy Easter! 

Mrs. Heidle’s Class 
Happy Spring!! We were so very happy to 
be able to get outside on the playground 
a few days this month! We really enjoyed 
the fun of Dr. Seuss week and were 
thrilled with the visit by a leprechaun on 
St. Patrick’s day that left each of us a pot 
of gold and other treats as well as a green 
trail of footprints and mess! We have 
been learning all about Jesus’ Holy 
Week. Palm Sunday was such an exciting 
day (and we sang “Hosanna, King of 
Kings and Lord of Lords”) but the week 
ended in Jesus’ death on the cross! But 
our story doesn’t end there: Jesus rose 
again on Easter and we are saved! 
Alleluia!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BoxTops 
We still collect BoxTops for education; 
rather than cutting the BoxTop coupon 
from food packaging, get the BoxTop app 
and scan each receipt to automatically earn 
BoxTop points ($$) for ILS! If you need 
help getting setting up the app on your 
phone, talk with Sue or Mike Heidle!  

This Box replaced a cute photo! 
That’s right, if we did not include 
this text box we could have added 
another adorable photo of some 
ILS children! So why did we 
include this text box?? Well, if you 
read this text box it will lead you to 
LOTS more adorable photos of 
our ILS children!! Please visit our 
website: www.ilcdanville.com 
and click to select tab “Immanuel 
Lutheran School” for info and 
more photos of our ILS! And be 
sure to follow our church/school 
on Facebook and check the page 
daily for photos and updates! 

Register NOW for 2021–2022 
Registration forms are now available for 
this next year! Returning students and 
congregation members are encouraged 
to register quickly to ensure your spot 
for another exciting year of fun growth 
and development at ILS! 

 

Help Promote Our School 
Please help us grow our school: tell all 
your friends, relatives, neighbors, co-
workers who have young children about 
the great experience at ILS and 
encourage them to register! You can get 
additional registration forms any time to 
share, as well as additional promotional 
fliers to post at your work place, your 
child’s dance studio, your pediatrician’s 
office, etc. 

Summer Camp 
Immanuel will again offer Summer Camp 
in June and July! Registration forms and 
info are coming soon; be sure to include 
our Summer Camp in your plans for 
great, fun-filled childcare!  

Easter Flower Sale 
THAT WAS QUICK!!! In just one 
week for our Easter Flower Sale we 
sold 52 flowers through our 
congregation and 69 flowers 
through our school! Thank you very 
much for your support for ILS! 

Upcoming Dates for ILS! 
Spring Break:  March 29 – April 5 

“ILS Day” at Danville Gardens:  May 17 

Last Day of School:  May 21 
Summer Camp:  June 1 to July 30 
First Day of School:  Aug. 17 
 

Rummage Sale Items 
Our Spring Rummage Sale & Bake Sale 
will be Friday/Saturday, April 9 & 10! 
Keep bringing items for the sale and place 
them in the boys’ locker room! Plan now to 
help us sort for the sale April 5 – 9.  

Pictured are 5 of our TOP SELLERS for our Easter Flower Sale! 
Six of our students and their families sold 69 plants in our one-
week sale! Yeah, they earned a chocolate bunny; and our top 
seller a special Easter Basket!  Great job, ILS students!! 

An Easter Book Gift 
The Memorial Fund for Mary Jane 
Wilkinson once again provided a gift book 
for each ILS family: “Best Loved Easter 
Stories” (6 Arch Books in 1). Thank you! 

Cookies for School Lunch 
You could make our children happy with 
cookies! You could make 2 dozen cookies or 
cupcakes as a special treat for our lunch 
program! What a great way to connect!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 
Elders  
Apr.   Don DeMoss, Ken Kuhn, Kurt Thornsbrough 

Communion Assistants  
Apr. 4 (6:30 am) Allen Julian 
 4 (8:30 am) Josh Christensen 
 18 (8:30 am) Don DeMoss 
 18 (5:00 pm) Kurt Thornsbrough    
Ushers 
Apr.   Team “D” 
 Capt. Jerry Kennett, Charles Vollmer, David 

Ammermann, and Paul Teegarden 

Special Services: 
Maundy Thursday    Apr. 1     Team “A” 
Good Friday             Apr. 2     Team “C” 
Easter Sunrise         Apr. 4     Team “D” 
Easter Festival         Apr. 4     Team “F” 

Lay Readers 
Apr. 4 (6:30 am) Joe & Kathy Kyle 
 4 (8:30 am) Marilyn Le Pere 
 11 (8:30 am) Diana Pratt 
 11 (5:00 pm) Nancy Purviance 
 18 (8:30 am) Janet Terry 
 18 (5:00 pm) Kurt & Debbie Thornsbrough 
 25 (8:30 am) Bob & Kathy Wakeley 
 25 (5:00 pm) Susan DeMoss 

Greeters 
Apr.  4 Narthex  John & Marcy Heeren 
  Chapel Kitty Lee 
      11 Narthex Charles Vollmer family 
  Chapel Volunteer needed 
  18 Narthex Bill & Joyce Martin 
  Chapel Walter Harbison 
 25 Narthex Gary & Sarah Stuhr 
  Chapel Carol Johnston 

Acolytes   
Apr. 1 (6:30 pm) Hannah Christensen 
 2 (3:00 pm) Zachary Davis 

 4 (6:30 am) Volunteer needed 
 4 (8:30 am) Noah Christensen 
 11 (8:30 am) Deegan Culotti 
 11 (5:00 pm) Tiffany Walters 
 18 (8:30 am) Hannah Christensen 
 18 (5:00 pm) Rhylie Beauvois 
 25 (8:30 am) Zachary Davis 
 25 (5:00 pm) Volunteer needed 

Altar Guild 
Apr. Tina Ammermann, Kathy Christensen 
Money Counters  
Apr. Team “A”      Holly Clem, Jerry & Charlotte Kennett 
Check Signers  
Apr.  Mike Ferris and Marilyn Le Pere 

Official Acts 
 Baptism 
  Ainsley Pratt 
 Death 
  Delores Schult 
 

This Newsletter Sponsored by: 
 

Arnold’s Office Supply, Inc. 

 

446-9693   arnoldsofficesupply.com 

 

Locally Owned … Gary & Sarah Stuhr 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Im
m

an
u

el
 L

u
th

er
an

 
19

30
 N

. B
ow

m
an

 

D
an

vi
lle

, I
L6

18
32

 

w
w

w
.il

cd
an

vi
ile

.c
om

 

21
7-

44
2-

56
75

 
Im

m
an

ue
l L

ut
he

ra
n 

S
ch

oo
l 

21
7-

44
2-

50
36

 

C
o

m
m

u
n

io
n

 S
ch

ed
u

le
 

S
un

da
ys

 

A
pr

. 4
 a

t 6
:3

0 
&

 8
:3

0 
am

 

A
pr

. 1
8 

at
 8

:3
0 

am
 &

 5
 p

m
 

W
ed

ne
sd

ay
 

A
pr

. 2
8 

at
 5

:0
0 

pm
  

  

Our April 2021 newsletter  
prepared prayerfully for: 

This newsletter also available on our website: 

www.ilcdanville.com 
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